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Chapter 402 Meeting  
Dates and Locations
Chapter 402 meets on the 3rd 
Tuesday evening of each month at 
7:00 pm at the Clubhouse, unless 
otherwise indicated below.
•	 March 15, 2015: 

EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,  
520 Heath Road, Heath

•	 April 19, 2015: 
EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,  
520 Heath Road, Heath

•	 May 17, 2015: 
EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,  
520 Heath Road, Heath
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Celebrating Member Roy McGrew!
New members are great; they breath 
new life into a club and take up the 
staff that allows an organization 
to continue and grow into the next 
generation. 

	 But old members are the 
foundation, the rock upon which our 
organization is built. Roy McGrew 
is one of those rocks. Rollie credits 
Roy with introducing him to aviation 
years ago and remains grateful to 

him for opening that door. Roy is the 
only original Licking County Pilots 
Association member left that we know 
of (though we haven’t researched it.) 
And this month – March 22 – Roy 
McGrew turns 90 years old! 

	 We all wish Roy a HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY! and thank him for his 
years of membership in EAA and 
service to our community. 
	 Happy Birthday Roy McGrew!

Right: Roy McGrew driving 
his “F16” in the Granville 
July 4th parade in 2003.
Below: The “red hat 
meeting” (Roy is 3rd from 
left in back row)
Photos by Tom McFaden



Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs
Fly-outs are the 1st Sunday and 
3rd Saturday of each month, and 
usually depart from Newark/
Heath Airport (VTA) at 8:00 
am unless otherwise indicated 
below. Contact Rollie Bailey, 
Fly-Out coordinator, for more 
information. (740-366-3404)

•	 March 3 (1st Sunday) details to 
come depending on weather, etc. 
Contact Rollie for information.

•	 March 19 (3rd Saturday) depart 
(VTA) at 8:30am for breakfast 
at Goowins Family Resturant in 
Circlleville (CYO).

•	 April 3 (1st Sunday) details to 
come depending on weather, etc. 
Contact Rollie for information.

•	 April 16 (3rd Saturday) 
details to come depending on 
weather, etc. Contact Rollie for 
information.
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Come Fly With Chapter 402!

Tell us about YOUR fly-out! 
Whether a special trip or 
just a great day of flying, 

share your story with others! 

continued on page 3

March 6 Fly-out
It was overcast, but smooth flying 
weather to Carroll Co. for brunch. 
The food was delicious, but the 
camaraderie and conversation 
is always better. One of my 
passengers, who is one of our 
oldest 402 members had never 
been there. There were five aircraft, 
twelve pilots and passengers that 
departed Newark:
Twin Comanche: Carl Bradock, 

and Bernie Volpe; Cessna 152: 
Dick and Gaye Purdue; Archer 
II: Larry and Valinda Arnold, and 
Arnie Hartman; Cessna 172: Jim 
Carter, and Jim Carter Sr; Cherokee 
235: Rollie Bailey, Jesse Ours, and 
Carl Oblinger.
Please check out the photos on our 
website.
	 Blue Skies Always 
�	 Your fly-out Coordinator,

		  Rollie Bailey

Fly-Out Report

Minutes of February 2016 EAA 402 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 1900 by President Berne Volpe at 
the chapter clubhouse. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 
Allegiance to the Flag. There were fourteen members and one guest 
present. Bernie welcomed all and thanked Rollie for clearing the snow 
allowing access to the clubhouse.

Secretary’s Report: The secretary asked for approval of the January 
minutes as printed in the February newsletter. A motion to accept the 
minutes was made by Rollie Bailey, seconded by Barney Kemter. The 
motion carried. The secretary also reported on the flowers the chapter 
sent for Jack Maki’s funeral; the donation to Newark Catholic Foundation 
in the name of George Fackler, Jr. and the donation made to Chapter 
123 of the Order of the Eastern Star in memory of Pauline Ours. The 
secretary read a card from the Maki Family acknowledging the flowers. 
The secretary also mentioned that he contacted Fred Maki and offered 
to inform EAA so Jack will be listed in Sport Aviation in the Gone West 
column and Fred accepted the help. Rollie mentioned that the Fackler 
family was grateful for the donation to the Newark Catholic Foundation.

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Ken Hughes gave the report. The ending 
balance as of February 16, 2016 was $2,765.52. Contributions to the 
utility fund were $133.00. Income from dues was $306.00. Donations to 
the Jack Maki Memorial Fund was $450.00.

Income from scrap metal and merchandise sales were $0.00. Utilities 
paid: $109.58. Other expenses: $710.08. Included in the balance, were 
$451.06 in the Utility Fund, $308.88 in the Young Eagles Fund and $450 
in the Jack Maki Memorial Fund. A motion to accept was made by Bill 
Corban, seconded by Wendy Hollinger and approved by all members 
present.

Fly Out Report: Rollie reported on a “make up” flyout on Jan 30th to 
Richard Downing Airport (I40) at Coshocton, Ohio, . Four aircraft and 8 

www.EAA402.org
Visit the EAA 402 website 
for more fly-out photos 
and dates of note. Post 
a comment, or send 
information to: Gary Kurtz at 
info@e-Kurtz.com
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pilots/passengers made the trip. Details will be in the March newsletter. 
Flyouts for March 6th and March 20 are to be announced.

Airport Board Report by Bill Corban
•	 Bill reported that the changes in the lease arrangements for the 

clubhouse have not actually taken place as the change is still being 
discussed between the board and the airport operator.

•	 Bill reported that Herb Hall is in the process of replacing the external 
hangar lights with LED lights.

•	 Bill reported that there is continued discussion about repaving the 
rough apron area.

•	 Bill reported that the board is trying to move the construction of new 
T-hangars along by tagging along with county bond issues. He said the 
airport has 22 applications for T-hangars pending.

•	 In a non-board item, Bill explained about rearranging the pictures in 
the clubhouse in order to hang the Voyager poster, signed by Burt and 
Dick Rutan, that he promised at the last meeting. All agreed it was 
nicely done. Bill spoke about hearing Dick Rutan speak at Oshkosh 
about the Voyager flight.

Newsletter Report by Wendy Hollinger
Wendy had nothing to report and instead turned it over to Dale Ratcliff 
to present a plea for help on his project to build a mockup of 38 Charlie 
at the Works. Dale passed out lists of non-functioning instruments he 
needs for the panel and also asked for someone that might be able to paint 
the tail section of the plane. The plane will be on the second floor of the 
Works and the tail section will be on the outside wall.

Old Business:
The secretary brought up the Youth Protection program of the EAA and 
reported that the EAA has removed the requirement to provide social 
security numbers, instead making it voluntary. He also asked for all those 
who want to participate in Young Eagles events to go online and take 
course and sign up for the certification and to let him know when they 
have done so.

The secretary reported that he has contacted Steve Tufo to again cater the 
fly-in breakfast and asked if all agreed that would be acceptable. There 
was agreement among the members.

New Business:
Several of the members asked that we discuss what can be done to 
memorialize our recently deceased WWII pilot member Jack Maki. A 
number of possibilities were presented. Tom McFadden mentioned the 
memorial wall at Oshkosh ($350min); Charlie Moore suggested a brick 
in the patio at Motts Military Museum in Groveport, Ohio ($100); Ken 
Hughes suggested a plaque or picture in the FBO. There was considerable 
discussion about Charlie’s suggestion of Motts with the result that a 
motion was made by Bill Corban and seconded by Charlie Moore and 
passed by the members to go with a brick at Motts Military Museum. 

Wanted to Buy
Old prop to use as  
an office decoration.

Joey Kostenbader  
(614) 302-2784



Chapter 402 Officers
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President
Berne Volpe

Home Phone 740-344-8587
Cell Phone 614-260-0509

bsvolpe67@windstream.net

Vice President
Roland (Rollie) Bailey

Home Phone 740-366-3404
Cell Phone 740-334-2963

235piper@gmail.com

Treasurer
Kenneth E. Hughes

Cell Phone 614-579-0078
khughe9@columbus.rr.com

Secretary
Tom McFadden

Home Phone 740-587-2312
Cell Phone 740-323-6994
tmc58760@roadrunner.com

Charlie Moore will make the arrangements with the museum.

Ken Hughes said that he would like to see a memorial plaque with a 
graphic of the Grumman Hellcat on it. Ken is also going to put together 
a number of small models of the Hellcat and make them available to the 
members. Wendy and Dale volunteered to make the picture for the FBO.

A motion was made by Wendy Hollinger to allocate $100 to Motts 
Military Museum for the brick and up to $50 for a plaque or picture 
and hold the remainder of the memorial fund for future disposition. 
The motion was seconded by Barney Kemter. The secretary asked 
for clarification of the “memorial fund” and it was clarified by the 
treasurer that this is money that has been contributed to the chapter by 
members and non-members as a result of the notice in Jack’s obituary 
that donations can be made to EAA Chapter 402 and this money was 
contributed for whatever purposes the chapter desires, not necessarily to 
create a memorial for Jack. A vote was then taken on the motion and it 
carried.

Projects:
Barney was going to report on his various projects but then said he just 
had too much to report!

50/50 Drawing: The drawing was won by Barney Kemter who donated 
his winnings to the utility fund.

Motion to adjourn was made by Bernie Volpe and seconded by Dick 
Perdue. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 2010.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden

This is a fun place to fly, and not 
too long a drive if weather’s not 
cooperating. Let Charlie know if 
you’re interested in any shows. 
Some of the 2016 shows are:

April 30: Crystal Gayle
May 16: Penny Gilley
Sep 16: Dailey & Vincent
Nov 16: Mandy Barnett


